
AGENDA 

WASCO COUNTY LIBRARY SERVICE DISTRICT 

BOARD MEETING 

Date: June 18, 2019 

4:00 

Location: The Dalles 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER 

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

III. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS AND INTERESTED PARTIES 

IV. LIBRARY DIRECTOR REPORTS 

V. OLD BUSINESS 

VI. NEW BUSINESS 

VII. FINANCIAL REVIEW 

VIII. ADJOURNMENT 

a. Set Next Meeting Date and Location 

b. Adjourn 

 

  



Wasco County Library Service District 

Board Meeting 

May 21, 2019 

Location:  Maupin 

SUBJECT TO APPROVAL 

 

 

Board members present:  Carol Jones, Carolyn Wood, Dick Stentz, Rita Rathkey, and Tina Coleman 

 

Staff present:  Jeff Wavrunek, Rita Squires, Bronte Dodd 

 

Called to order: 4:05 by Dick Stentz 

 

Corrections to minutes: Carol Jones moved to approve the minutes, Carolyn Wood seconded, and the minutes were 

passed. 

 

Recognition of visitors and interested parties: Kathie Richey, a member of LAB from Maupin; Mary Beechler, who is 

involved with choosing colors and furniture for the new Maupin library, and Lynn Ewing, the Mayor of Maupin 

 

Director’s Reports: 
  

Dufur – (via email) The school construction has started, the construction won’t impact the inside of the library too 

much.  I have been told to keep my summer reading program flexible (we do a lot of outside crafts). The carpet will be 

installed this summer (probably in August). The meeting with Greta and Ross was great.  I came away with some new 

ideas for advertising and reassurance that I am doing okay.  The Library is working with the summer school program to 

help encourage kids to read and use the library over the summer.  The school and the library had to come up with a policy 

that fit the unique position we are in due to a person violating parole by being on school grounds and in the library.  We 

finally agreed that yes, the library is a public library, but it is on school grounds and we need to treat it like a school 

building.  This keeps both the students and the staff safe, and creates a clear boundary for this individual.  This policy can 

be flexible as other circumstances arise. The teen advisory council has been very helpful in coming up with ideas for 

summer reading bulletin boards.  The Library will be closed June 18th and 20th and again when the carpet is being 

installed.  Summer hours start on June 6th (Tuesdays and Thursdays from 10-2 and 6-8) and will continue through August 

22nd. 

 

Maupin – Rani McPhearson has resigned. The City Council will discuss options for filling her position at their meeting 

tomorrow night. The new library is a big focus, they want good staff for the opening. For the Summer Reading Program 

they will partner with the school library. The library’s hours will remain the same. The Little Free Library has been 

installed at the store in Wamic. 

 

 

The Dalles – Rita and the teen librarians have busy been planning the Summer Reading program. Greta Bergquist and 

Ross Fuqua from the State Library visited all three libraries in the library district recently. It is hoped that the state public 

library directors meeting will be held at The Dalles Library. (During a brief discussion, Carolyn Wood, suggested using 

either the Neon Museum, or the Civic Center, both facilities are big enough to accommodate a meeting of that size and/or 

space for the luncheon.) 

   Columbia Gorge Community College wrote a NEA Big Read grant, which they got. However, the two employees of 

their library; who had been an integral part of the grant, resigned. They have asked us to administer the grant, but the City 

Manager has said no. Dan Spatz, from CGCC, will talk to her; and is still working on options for the Gorge Community 

Read event. There was a discussion about options, a lot of interest by the board members. They think they should talk to 

Corliss Marsh about the Library Foundation getting involved. 

   Jeff met with the county budget committee, things went well. He meets with the commissioners on June 5th for their 

county budget approval. 

   The Maker Space is going well. The library had a Mother’s Day program making personalized cutting boards using the 

laser cutter. Staff is working on something for Father’s Day. There has been someone in from the STEM Hub every 

Wednesday night to do a STEM program.  Alan Root, a blacksmith, is donating a 2-question mark sculpture to the library. 



The third Friday of every month is the Tea Club, which is very well attended.  Someone kicked off the protective cover on 

an outside electrical box outlet, which has now been replaced with a special cover. 

 

Financial Review: Dufur got their library tax money. Jeff’s original email to the County authorizing release of funds 

apparently was never received. All three libraries were affected; plans are now in place so that this will not happen again. 

   Budget – there is a line item for Special Legal Services, with a budget of $500. There was a question of what would it be 

used for and why. There was a brief discussion, with Jeff explaining that it has been there since he started working, and is 

not used often. However, under the previous library director that line item was used for court costs. 

 

Old Business: The budget committee passed the new budget, though it has not gone to the County yet.  

 

New Business:  Jeff’s evaluation is due, the city manager likes board input and general feedback. 

 

 

The next meeting will be at 4:00 on June 18th in The Dalles 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 4:50, so the Board could tour the site of the new Maupin Library building. 
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PROGRAMMING STATISTICS FOR MAY 2019 
 

Children’s programs: 

  Baby/Toddler Storytime (5x)     89 

  Toddler Storytime (5x)     61  

  Pre-school Storytime (5x)    145 

  Playgroup (5x)     129 

  Fun Fridays (5x)      98 

  Spanish Storytime      05 

  Head Start outreach (6 classes)   113 

  Elementary schools outreach  (10 classes)  195 

 Early Head Start here       21 

 Tygh Valley Head Start here      20 

 Col. Wright 2nd grade here      29 

 Mother’s Day card making      30 

 Impromptu craft program      20 

 Children’s Fair outreach     350 

 Rhythm of The Dalles outreach     45 

          TOTAL: 1371 
 

Teen programs: 

  Yu-gi-oh       03 

  Origami flowers      03 

  Coding Club (4x)      18 

  Teen Book Club      05 

  Teen LGBTQ book club     06 

  DIY patches       09 

  LARP swords       10 

  xBox club       10 

  Craft cart       03 

  Spring cleaning      12 

  Paper airplanes      06 

  TDHS Japan club (5x)     67 

  Animanga       28 

  Snacks & Stories      42 

  Sewing Club (3x)      28 

  Mother’s Day cards      30 

          TOTAL:  280 
 

Adult programs: 

  Mother’s Day craft     30 

  Book clubs (3x)     04 

  Senior outreach (3x)     62 

  Writer’s Club (2x)     09 

  Critique Club      12 

  Tea Club      00 (no stats reported for this month) 

          TOTAL:  155 
 

Meeting room use by outside groups:  

  3 groups reported   34 

 

        GRAND TOTAL:  1840 





 
  



 
 



 
 


